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Doug Bruce Addresses Denver LP 
by Richard G. Combs 

Douglas Bruce, author of the 
path breaking tax limitation 

initiative, Amendment 1, and of the Election Reform 
Amendment, on the ballot this fall as Amendment 12, 
proved once again that he has many fans in the metro 
Denver libertarian community. At least 45 people 
attended a June 1 meeting of the Denver LP, 
rescheduled especially for Bruce's appearance. 

Bruce warned the crowd to focus their political 
efforts, rather than charging off in too many 
directions at once. He argued persuasively for making 
Amendment 12 the top priority on the freedom 

- a genda. Excerpts from fits address, selected and 
transcribed by Larry Hoffenberg, appear on page 4. 

valuable than money at this 
time. Contributions totalled 
over $1000. 

Also attending the meeting 
were Dennis Polhill and 
Rick Grice of the Consumer 
Protection Referendum 
(CPR) Committee. Grice 
served as warm-up speaker 
for Bruce. He briefly 
described the CPR and 
solicited support 

-signatures for fhe effort, Ior 
which petitions had just 
become available (see story 
in June CLiPboard and 
related item on page 5). 

Bruce was accompanied by the indefatigable treasurer 
and metro Denver contact for the TABOR 
Committee, Clyde Harkins. They asked for volunteers 
and contributions to help with the Amendment 12 
campaign. A number of people committed to do 
volunteer work, which Harkins described as more 

TABOR Committee head Douglas Bruce 

LP Booth Popular at P-Fair 
As in previous years, the Denver LP's booth at the People's 
Fair June 4 and 5 proved popular with fairgoers, justifying its 
status as a leading libertarian outreach effort in the state. 

A thousand people took copies of the US Constitution, 
exhausting the supply by early Sunday afternoon. Each copy 
contained a copy of the World's Smallest Political Quiz, with 
the LPC address and phone number on the back. 

Fairgoers also picked up hundreds of copies of Liberty Today, 
the national LP outreach tabloid, and various pamphlets. The 
expanded selection of bumper stickers sold well, and more 
importantly, the display drew many people to the booth and 
invariably evoked amusement and positive comments. 

The booth took in about $330 in contributions and sales, and 
collected about 60 cards requesting more information or 
asking to be placed on the mailing list. Booth workers also 
solicited signatures for the Term Limits initiative and CPR, 
collecting well over 100 for each. 
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From the Editor 
by Richard G. Combs 

I'm excited and concerned. 

I'm excited because Dave Aitlcin's decision to run for 
Governor promises to give each of us at least one Libertarian 
option on the ballot. Please help us achieve this modest goal. 

I'm excited because Judd Ptak is planning an intelligent, well­
organized campaign in State Senate District 13. The potential 
in this race is great. The incumbent, Sally Hopper, is one of 
the most liberal "tax and spend" Republicans in the 
legislature, and is vulnerable to a strong, principled attack 
from a Libertarian direction. Judd's goals are ambitious, but 
achievable, and he has thought out fall-back options if things 
don't go as planned. He deserves your strong support. 

I'm concerned because the opposition to Amendment 12 is 
really pulling out all the stops. Balance Colorado (a bunch of 
bond dealers) has begun a smear campaign against the 
measure. A group formed by the Municipal League and the 
state chamber of commerce is planning to spend $850,000 to 
defeat #12. Two other "election reform" petitions, both frauds, 
are being circulated in an attempt to give voters an 
"alternative solution" to Doug Bruce's. One of these would 
void #12 even if it passed! 

CLiPboard 
A publication of the 

Libertarian Party of 
Colorado 

David Aitken, 
Chairman and Publisher 

Richard G. Combs, 
Publications Director and Editor 

Subscription is included with party membership (members by voter 
registration only must notify the LPC headquarters). For non­
members, subscriptions are $6 per year. Make checks payable to 
and send all correspondence to: 

Libertarian Party of Colorado 
720 E. 18th Avenue #309 
Denver, Colorado 80203 

Editorial Policy: The Libertarian Party of Colorado fully supports the 
First Amendment; however, since we do not wish to invite lawsuits, 
we will screen materials for libelous content. Otherwise, this 
publication will serve as an open forum for libertarian news and 
commentary. All remarks made in open meetings will be considered 
"on the record." 

And of course, there are the two stinkers referred by the Copyright© 1994 Libertarian Party of Colorado. Opinions expressed 
legislature. You've no doubt heard of Amendment A, which in the CUPboard are not necessarily the official positions of the 
would allow opponents, through court delay, to effectively kill Libertarian Party. Unless otherwise noted, reprinting of the material, 

with credit, is permitted. 
v-iitt1ally any petition. Amendment-B,pa-t--en-tlre--eal-let- ift-tn.e-- t:_ ____________________ _J 

last days of the session, would bar petitioner comments from 
Amendment 1 election notices. 

Please consider this a call to arms. Contact the TABOR 
Committee, and do what you can to help. Contact the LPC 
office and help petition Aitken onto the ballot. Contact the 
Boulder LP and offer some time and money to the Ptak 
campaign. Freedom isn't free. You can make a difference. 

Volunteers Needed! 
If we don't defeat Referendum "A" and pass Amendment 12, 
the right to petition will be dead in Colorado. The 
politicians will be able to kill any petition they don't like! 

We need help now! Can you do any of the following? 

Distribute literature 
Coordinate distribution in your area 
Write letters to the editor 
Make calls to talk shows 
Provide location for sign 
Sponsor/contribute for sign 
Contribute to radiorrv ad campaign 
Help with office/mailing activities 

If you value your liberty, call or write today: 

TABOR Committee 
PO Box 1900 

Arvada, CO 80001 
303-869-8306 

QUALITY PRESS 
Books 

Perfect Bound - 3 Ring - Saddle Stitched 
Publications - Manuals 

1,000 to 20,000 

Web Printing 
8V2 X 11 11 X 17 

Many papers to choose from 

SPRING-SUMMER SPECIAL 
100,000 8Y2 x 11, black ink, two sides 

20# bond, white, blue or buff 
$999 1¢ each! 

Similar Jobs - Similar Prices 

3964 South Mariposa, Englewood 

761-2160 

• 
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--Aspen Liberty Coalition --

Aspen libertarians have several opportunities this summer to 
spread the message. Some will help Jon Baraga with his Hemp 
Initiative booth in the first week of July; then they will have a 
booth of their own at the Carbondale Mountain Fair on the 
third weekend of July. In August, Chris Patterson will be 
putting together the Liberty Coalition's annual Hemp Rally. 
Tom Peckham says the group's summer events are a lot of 
fun, and he hopes Libertarians from all over the state will once 
again show up to help with the work and to party with them. 
Peckham can be reached at (303) 925-6027. 

Several people will also travel to western Wyoming over the 
Fourth of July weekend to set up a libertarian camp at the 
Rainbow Family gathering, which Peckham describes as an 
annual "summer camp for adult hippies," many of whom have 
libertarian leanings. 

---Aurora ---

The June meeting featured Jack Woehr, a Democrat running 
for Dan Schaeffer's seat in the US House of Representatives. 
Woehr agrees with Libertarians that the War on Drugs should 
be ended, but disagrees with us on other issues, such as health 
care; he supports the Clinton plan. 

-- Boulder County--

At Boulder's June outreach meeting, David Kopel of the 
Independence Institute spoke on behalf of Democrat Paul 
Danish and his campaign for state representative. Kopel said 
he believed that if a pro-second amendment candidate like 
Danish could win the Democratic primary in a place as 
stereotypically left-wing as Boulder, it would send an 
important message to other candidates about the wisdom of 
supporting the right to bear arms. Danish also addressed the 
group, and several people offered their support individually, 
although the county party is technically unable to endorse a 
Democratic candidate. 

The outreach booth at the Boulder Creek Fest was a success, 
bringing in the names of fifty new prospects, many of whom 
seemed pretty enthusiastic. The group will be continuing its 
outreach efforts this summer by running an "Operation 
Politically Homeless" booth on the Pearl Street mall. 

--- Denver County ---

Denver's June meeting was the last at the Village Inn, 
which is being torn down for new retail development. 

Beginning in July, Denver LP is meeting on the second 
Tuesday of the month, instead of the first. The new 
meeting place is the Palace Chinese Restaurant at 
6265 E. Evans (just west of Monaco, on the north side 
next to McDonald's). 

The private room that we will be using seats up to about 
40 (a larger room is available, should we need it). The 
room has a small stage, sound system, and video 
monitor available for our use. 

The Palace offers outstanding food at moderate prices (the 
ownership is the same as the long-acclaimed Imperial), and 
everyone should give it a try on July 12. Plan to arrive between 
6:30 p.m. and the start of the meeting at 7 p.m. in order to get 
your meal order placed expeditiously. 

Scheduled speaker for July is Rick Grice, who will describe 
what happened to the Consumer Protection Referendum and 
what the CPR Committee intends to do about it. 

-- Jefferson County--

At the Jeffco group's June business meeting, Sandra Johnson 
was selected as the new chair. The group also elected Dick 
Reseigh. as vice-chair, Gary Sandritter as treasurer, Cliff 
Rhead as secretary, and Tom Goonan as parliamentarian. 

This month's Jefferson Forum, on July 20, will feature a panel 
discussion on local issues and suggested solutions. Editors 
Fred Brown of the Denver Post, Tony Messenger of the 
Courier, and Ben Miller of the Jefferson Sentinel, along with 
Jack Woehr, Democratic candidate for 6th Congressional 
district, will address the question, "What should citizens be 
most concerned about, and why?" 

-- Southern Colorado Libertarian Party -­

Libertarians in Fremont County are sponsoring a debate 
between Doug Bruce and City and County attorneys on July 8. 
They are aiming at significant newspaper and television 
coverage of the event. 

Phil Freytag met with the Florence city council's Government 
Committee in hopes of convincing them to support the state's 
resolution in favor of the 10th Amendment and state 
sovereignty. 

There is no art which one government 
sooner learns of another than that of 
draining money from the pockets of 

the people. 
Adam Smith, Wealth of Nations 

Porcupine Silver Rounds 
One ounce fine silver coins 

( .999 pure silver) 
$8 each or spot plus $1 for 10 

Call for details 
Robert Oarkson 

515 Concord Ave., Anderson, SC 29621 

803-225-3061 

.. 
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A True Friend of Liberty: Douglas Bruce in His Own Words 
transcribed and edited by Larry Hoffenberg 

On June 1, the Denver LF proudlly hosted a very special guest speaker, Douglas Bruce. Author of 1992's Taxpayer's Bill of Rights (Amendment 1 ), Bruce is 
also principal author of this year's Election Reform Amendment (Amendment 12). Bruce spoke for 1 V2 hours, piquing the interest and enthusiasm of the 45 
or so attendees. A highly abridged version (due to space limitations) of his remarks follows. So grab your favorite beverage, relax, and enjoy a sampling of 

Doug Bruce at his best. 

My name is John Galt. My name is Spartacus. My name is 
everyman who cares about liberty. 

Amendment 1 was a firecracker; Amendment 12 is a hydrogen 
bomb. This is going to revolutionize Colorado politics. 
Amendment 12 will give us the direct control to do what we 
need to do. 

Amendment 12 is not ideological. It is not about the end 
result; it is about the process. It's about protecting the process 
for everybody: for my friends and for my opponents; for 
people on both sides of Libertarian issues; any issue. 

The Collectivists are in control of the government right now. 
They don't need to petition. All they need to do is call up the 
fascists in the legislature and say "pass another bill, require 
another badge, increase another fee, impose some more 
regulations." They can get their way without having to stand 
out in front of King Soopers. 

Amendment 12 gives us the chance to counterbalance the 
Collectivists. I believe there are enough of us, as lazy and 
disorganized and apathetic as most citizens are. I believe that 
we'll get issues on the ballot that respond to people's 
frustrations about why government is not working. We can 
accomplish the reasonable portion of our freedom agenda. 

Amendment 12 isn't about economics, or cuts in services, or 
growth formulas. There is no math on this test. This is not 
about money, but about morality. It's a simple matter of right 
vs. wrong. And people are going to understand why we need 
Amendment 12 in those terms. 

Referendum A, which the politicians have already put on the 
ballot, is in my opinion, the single worst ballot issue I have 
ever seen in any state, anywhere, anytime. It's the legislature's 
response to our having voted "the wrong way" on 
Amendments 1, 2, 6, and 8. They say we just don't 
understand, so therefore we're not capable of voting on 
petitions that are, in their opinion, too complicated for our 
poor feeble minds to understand. So they're going to protect 
us from ourselves. This is the single greatest threat to your 
liberty that you'll probably see in your lifetime. 

Fortunately, I think the politicians have made a big blunder. 
Instead of saying that protecting the right to petition is the 
delusion of some paranoid from Colorado Springs who 
happens to have a personality conflict Natalie Myer, people 
are going to see on the ballot that the government really is 
trying to take control and seize power over our constitutional 
rights. So they're going to help us make our case for the 
passage of Amendment 12 and protect our right to petition. 

President Kennedy once said "those who make peaceful 
evolution impossible make violent revolution inevitable." The 
right to petition is a safety valve against government abuse. 
That's what it's there for. 

I'm fond of saying 1 % of the people make things happen, 4% 
of the people watch things happen, and 95% of the people ask 
"What happened?" I'm trying to motivate you to cross the line 
and become one of the 1 %. Or, in our case, the 1/100 of 1 % 
that basically committed a coup d'etat against the political 
establishment in 1992. The people in this room could control 
this election if you really made it a priority higher than TV, or 
other petition drives, or free activity or other things that 
you're doing. 

Of the many benefits of Amendment 1, the one that I'm proud 
of the most is that I convinced people that naive dreamers, if 
they focus on one issue and don't run after 27 different 
daydreams, really can beat the system. And maybe that's the 
wrong term. We didn't beat the system. We reminded the 
politicians that we are the system. 

The number one argument against Amendment 12, as it was 
with Amendment 1, is "trust representative government." It's a 
polite way of saying "bend over and assume the position." Let 
the politicians do whatever they want, and if you don't like 
them, your only recourse is to recycle them. That is not what 

- freedom is about. 

The first thing we have to do is rebut this blind faith that 
people have been raised with from childhood, in government 
schools, that the government is always right; the government 
knows what it is doing; 
we have to trust the 
government. Why? Why 
do we have to trust them? 
They keep screwing up 
over and over again. 

The average audience 
doesn't know the first five 

Amendment 1 was 
a firecracker; 

Amendment 12 is 
a hydrogen bomb. 

words of the First Amendment: "Congress shall make no law ... " 
Doesn't that sound like a limit on representative government? 
Isn't that what a constitution is about? Isn't that what keeps 
people free? Trust in representative government doesn't work. 
The citizens are being taken to the cleaners. The politicians 
have forgotten who's in charge. They've forgotten who 
they're working for. And that's what we're trying to change. 

With Amendment 12, for the first time, to my knowledge, in 
American history, government officials and employees will be 
personally liable for violating the Constitution. 

I want you to make a real commitment to restore our republic, 
defend our democracy, protect our political freedom, clean up 
politics, and stand up for America. Help us pass 
Amendment 12. Thank you. 

For more information on Amendment 12 or to donate your time and/or 
money, please call the TABOR Committee at 869-6306, or write to 
them at: P.O. Box 1900, Arvada, CO 80001. 

• 

, 
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This new monthly feature lets you know what the Board of Directors is 
doing to advance the interests of the Libertarian Party of Colorado. 
Authorship will rotate among the Board members. This month's report is 
by Membership Director David Bryant. 

A bare quorum of the Board met on Saturday, June 11 to 
discuss the Party's business. Here are the high points. 

• Membership is growing steadily. We received 30 new and 
renewal membership applications during the past month. 

• Publication activity centers around the CLiPboard. Richard 
is getting good material, and feedback from our readers is 
positive. 

• Finances are in good shape. We have enough cash in the 
bank to cover the bills for the next two months. 

• Fundraising is progressing slowly. We must identify 
specific projects that the members want to support. 

• There will be some campaign activity this year (see related 
story on this page). Judd Ptak is running an energetic 
campaign in State Senate District 13 (Boulder, Nederland, 
Idaho Springs, Breckenridge). Doug Anderson has also been 
working with Carol Stuckey-Hill and with John Lappart to 
challenge restrictive ballot access laws in Colorado. 

• We discussed our library. The Party has about 250 books 
on libertarian topics. Do you have any good ideas about 
putting them to better use? 

• The next Board meeting is set for Saturday, July 16. After 
the business meeting, we will meet with Jan Prince, who 
will lead us in team-building exercises. We hope this will 
help the Board function more effectively. 

Rename this Newsletter! 
Hurry! Send your ideas to Newsletter Contest, c/o the LPC 
office (entries must be in writing-no phone calls, please). 
Three top entries receive one year state membership; 
winner also gets choice of T-shirt from our Curio Shop. 

In case of duplicates, earliest postmark wins. Decision of the 
LPC Board of Directors is final. Contest closes when we 
think we've seen enough entries. Winners announced when 
we're good and ready. 

r{l-----1 .. ~, .... 
e 

Peckham and Company 
Commercial and Residential Real Estate!REO 

Thomas C. Peckham 
Broker 

Post Office Box 9766 • A\pen, Colorado 81612 • 303-925-6027 

Petitioners Needed Immediately 

Aitken Enters Governor's Race 
State Chairman David Aitken has announced that he is running 
for Governor, and that Robert Martin of Clifton has agreed to be 
his running mate. Martin ran for Mesa county commissioner 
several years ago, receiving 5 percent of the vote. 

The Aitken/Martin campaign has two primary objectives: first, 
to give voters throughout Colorado the opportunity to vote 
Libertarian; second, to ensure that the party maintains its 
status as a qualified political organization (which allows 
citizens to register as Libertarians). Aitken said that Judd 
Ptak's campaign for State Senate District 13 would also 
qualify the party, but "it's a lot easier to get 1000 signatures 
statewide than in a single state senate district." 

''The single most important thing that party members can do at 
this time", said Aitken, "is to collect signatures to put both the 
Aitken/Martin ticket and Judd Ptak on the ballot. Every other 
campaign task is wasted effort unless petitioning is 
successfully completed." Petitioning started June 21st and 
ends August 2nd. Petitions must be received by July 29th in 
the LP office. If you want to help in this vital task, please call 
David Aitken at 303-831-4334 or Judd Ptak at 303-258-3457. 

Conservancies You Can Trust 
by Tom Isenberg 

Many of us value wilderness and wildlife and recognize that 
private property rights are essential to protecting wild areas. 
Some of us want to support conservation organizations that 
put their money where their mouth is instead of making 
Faustian bargains with politicians. Recently, I criticized the 
Nature Conservancy for abandoning its principles of private 
ownership, and several folks asked me for a list of 
conservancies that are kosher. There are so many I wouldn' t 
know where to begin. But here's how you can get a list of 500 
such conservancies and land trusts. 

The Land Trusts Exchange publishes a National Directory of 
Local and Regional Land Conservation Organizations for 
about $5. They also publish a journal (they'll send you a free 
sample) and other books. 

Contact them at: Land Trusts Exchange 
1017 Duke Street 
Alexandria, VA 22314 
703-683-7778 

Tom Isenberg disseminated this article via LIBERNET. His INTERNET 
address is tomis@Microsoft.com. 

Court Derails CPR Effort 
The Supreme Court has upheld the Colorado Municipal 
League's challenge of the Consumer Protection Referendum, 
agreejng that the title contained "misleading slogans and catch 
phrases." The ruling voids all signatures gathered to date, and 
the CPR Committee is expected to wait until next year to 
continue the campaign. Spokesman Rick Grice is expected to 
discuss the situation at the July meeting of the Denver LP. 
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Gun Rights Rallies Planned 

Planning is well under way for the next gun rights rally, 
scheduled for Sunday, Sept. 25, at the State Capitol. The 
rally will be officially sponsored by the Liberty Alliance, not 
the LP, since it is intended to give candidates from all 
parties an opportunity to show their support for the 2nd 
Amendment. If the necessary funds can be raised, organizers 
plan to advertise the rally throughout the state, and hope to 
double or triple the April rally's turnout of 1000+. If you'd 
like to help, contact David Segal at (303) 296-4059. 

If you can't wait until September and don't mind traveling to 
Washington, DC, go to the Committee of 1776's 2nd 
Amendment rally on August 14 at the Lincoln Memorial. 
Supporting organizations include the Gun Owners of 
America and Jews for the Preservation of Firearms 
Ownership. LPUS is distributing a flyer for this event (and 
Bill Winter clearly designed it), although it is "not officially 
sponsored" by the party. To get more information, or to 
contribute money or time, call (803) 269-6704. 

Northeast Colorado LP Being Formed 

Libertarians may soon have an affiliate in the northeast 
corner of the state. Betty Rose Brees intends to get an 
organization started in the six Colorado counties of Morgan, 
Logan, Sedgewick, Phillips, Washington, and Yuma. If you 
want to help her, she can be reached at (303) 228-4456. 

Candidate Needed in Broomfield 

Broomfield voters will pick a mayor in November. There is no 
incumbent, so it's a great opportunity for a candidate. If you 
live in Broomfield, now's the time to step forward. 

Project Healthy Choice Still Going Strong 

Larry Hoffenberg and David Aitken passed out about 40 
copies of Project Healthy Choice to attendees at a Chan.nel 6 
debate on health care. One of them went to a doctor from the 
Colorado Chiropractic Network who was so impressed with 
our proposal that he called and asked for 40 more copies! 

Latest Membership Statistics 

• Dues paying state members: 235 

• Registered Libertarians: 1767 

• National members: 331 

In national LP membership, Colorado ranks 9th in absolute 
numbers. We rank 2nd on a per capita basis, with 92 per 
million population. 

Lake County has the highest density of registered 
Libertarians: 319 per 100,000 voters. Boulder County has 
the highest density among counties with more than 100,000 
voters: 160 per 100,000. 

A good leader likes people. 
- Si Kahn, author of "Organizing" 

Kudos to ... 

• Michelle Bethke, Bette Rose Brees, and Larry 
Hoffenberg, who were at the Denver LP' s People' s Fair 
booth virtually the entire two days. Larry also supplied 
the canopy, tables, and other paraphernalia that made the 
booth possible. Also to Geoff Allard, David Aitken, 
Doug Anderson, David Bryant, Stephen Foster, Tony 
Gillis, Robert Miller, David Segal, Wayne White, 
Max Winkler, and probably others whose names didn't 
make the list, for the great job they did at the booth. 

• David Segal, who did a fine job of defending gun 
owner's rights in a recent Rocky Mountain News 
Roundtable against Denver D.A. Bill Ritter. 

• Larry Hoffenberg, who has recently had letters to the 
editor in both the Rocky Mountain News and the Denver 
Post, along with another letter in the latters' s Fax Forum. 

Know someone (maybe you) who wrote a letter, manned a booth, made 
a speech, distributed literature, or got mentioned in print doing 
something for the cause? Tell us about it or send us the clipping. We'll 
do the rest. 

Libertarian Party 
Membership 

Join the Libertarian Party today and help the cause of 
Freedom in 1994. State dues include a CLiPboard 
subscription. National dues include the LP News. 
Check One: 

D $30 Combined State and National LP Membership 
D $15 State Membership Only 
D $25 National Membership Only 
Add $5 for Basic or $20 for Deluxe (circle one) Project 
Healthy Choice package. 
Name: ___________ ______ _ 
Address: ____________ ___ _ 
City, State, ZIP _ ___________ _ 
Telephone: _ _____________ _ 
Work Phone: _____________ _ 

I hereby certify that I do not believe in or advocate the initiation of 
force as a means of achieving political or social goals. 

Signature _______________ _ 
(Signature is required only for national membership.) 

What does the above pledge mean? We ask our members to disavow the 
initiation of force. This does not mean that you cannot defend yourself; 
you do have a right to defend your life, liberty, and property. It means 
that you cannot use the coercive power of government to forcibly 
achieve your personal, ethical or religious goals. 

This commitment helps us maintain our principles and provides us 
with a measuring stick to determine if we have strayed from our 
common goal: a society where all relationships among persons are 
based on voluntary cooperation. 

Make checks payable to Libertarian Party of Colorado 
720 E. 18th Ave, #309 Denver CO 80203 

• 
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Libertarian Party Directory 
Libertarian Party - US 
National HO (202) 543-1 988 
1528 Pennsylvania Ave. SE, Washington DC 20003 

National Chair 
Steve Dasbach (219) 432-7145 
4523 Morning Wind Pl., Ft. Wayne IN 46804 

LNC Regional Representative 
James Dan (702) 626-1776 
Box 10833, Reno NV 89510 

New Member Info 1-800-682-1776 
LP Nat'I Newsline 1-9oo-4LiberT 
$1.95/minute (454-2378) 
Section results, Congress Watch, LP news 

Libertarian Party of Colorado 
State LP Office (303) 837 -9393 
720 E. 18th Ave. #309, Denver CO 80203 

State Chair 
David Aitken (303) 831-4334 
1240 Ogden #4, Denver CO 80218 

Affiliates Director 
Bert Wiener (303) 934-3245 
1534 S. Clay St., Denver, CO 80219 

Campaigns Director 
Doug Anderson (303) 698-2651 
531 Washington, #1, Denver, CO 80203 

Please indicate quantities to left of each item: 

T-Shirts (indicate size M,LJ{L) 

__ Make Sense Not War ($15) 

__ Legalize Freedom ($12) 

_ _ I'm From The Gov't ($12) 

__ Question Authority ($12) 

__ Screw IRS ($12) 

"I'm from the 
government ... 

I'm here to help you." 

Fundraising Director 
David Segal (303) 296-4059 
2943 Vine St., Denver CO 80205 

Legislative Director 
Dale Doelling (303) 241-7869 
P.O. Box 60143, Grand Junction CO 81506 

Membership Director 
David Bryant (303) 7 44-6577 
520 S. Corona, Denver CO 80203 

Publications Director 
Richard Combs (303) 871-8824 
1382 S. Lincoln St., Denver CO 80210-2209 

Public Information Director 
Dann Hayes (303) 434-6109 
468 3114 Rd., Grand Junction, CO 81504 

Treasurer 
Cooper Jager (303)444-7937 
2888 Bluff St., #247, 8ot.ddEr" CO 80301-1200 

Local Organizations 
Aspen 'The Liberty Coalition" 
Tom Peckham (303) 925-6027 
P.O. Box 9766, Aspen CO 81612 

CLP Curio Shop 
Leaflets (10¢ ea. or 5¢ ea. for 10) 

__ National LP Program 

__ In Pursuit of Liberty 

_ _ The LP Represents You 

__ Bill of Rights 

Break Free from Taxes 

_ _ Responsible Gun Ownership 

__ Should We Relegalize Drugs? 

__ Ending Our Drug Nightmare 

__ New Hope for Freedom 

_ _ Privatization: Shrinking the State 

Free Trade vs Protectionism 

_ _ Death by Regulation 

__ Gun Control, Patriotism & Civil 
Disobedience 

__ Freedom of Speech under Siege 

Civil Asset Forfeiture 

__ Curing Our Sick Economy 

__ Peace, Prosperity & Freedom 

Affordable Health Care 

Thank You Doug Bruce ,k 
a true friend of liberty Ji' 

Aurora Libertarians 
Jeff Orrok (303) 393-6855 

Boulder County Libertarian Party 
Kevin Wilkerson (303) 443-1870 
4849 Baldwin Place, Boulder CO 80301 

Denver Libertarian Party 
Richard Combs (303) 871 -8824 
1382 S. Lincoln St., Denver CO 80210-2209 

El Paso County Libertarian Party 
Jeff Wright (719) 598-9241 
PO Box 36000-207, Colo. Springs CO 80936-3600 

Fort Collins "Freedom Now" 
Mary Margaret Glennie (303) 484-8184 
1317 Lakewood Dr., Fort Collins CO 80521 

Fremont County Libertarian Party 
Philip C. Freytag (719) 275-3115 
750 Cone Ave., Canon City, CO 81212 

Jefferson County Libertarian Party 
Brandt Swanke (303) 424-9687 
6259 Reed St., Arvada CO 80003 

Western Colorado Libertarians 
Dale Doelling (303) 241-7869 
P.O. Box 60143, Grand Junction CO 81506 

Make checks payable to Colorado Libertarian Party 

Bumper Stickers ($1 each) 

_ _ Defenders of Liberty 

_ _ I'm Pro-Choice on Everything 

__ Legalize Freedom 

_ _ Vote Libertarian 

__ Peace, Prosperity, Freedom 

__ Thank You Doug Bruce ($2 Ea, $5 For 3) 

__ The United States Is under Attack 
and It's an Inside Job 

_ _ If Pro Is the Opposite Of Con 
Is Progress the Opposite of Congress 

__ Fight Crime - Shoot Back 

_ _ I Don't Dial 911 (w/ hand holding pistol) 

__ Prohibition Doesn't Eliminate the Product 
It Only Raises the Price 

_ _ Take Guns Away & They'll Use Knives 
Take Away the Motive and Make a 
Difference 

__ Take Guns Away from Rational People 
and Only Irrational People Will Have Guns 

_ _ lf You Are Not Part of The Solution, 
You Are Part of the Problem. 
Help Restore the Bill of Rights 

__ Education - Not Legislation 

__ Life Is Hard. If You're Apathetic, Life Is 
Harder. Think Before You Vote. 

Please include 50¢ for shipping & handling on orders under $5; 10% on larger orders. 
Send check or money order to: Colorado Libertarian Party, 720 E. 18th Ave., #309, Denver, CO 80203. 
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---------Upcoming Events----------

5 Ft. Collins 1st Tue. Breakfast Club, Wally's, Oak Street Plaza, 
7 a.m. Speaker. (303) 484-8184. 

6&2J CSU Campus Libertarians, CSU Student Center. 
Bruce Lockhart, (303) 223-7504. 

10 Ft. Collins 2nd Saturday Shootist Society. (303) 484-6824. 
12 Denver LP, Palace Restaurant, 6265 E. Evans, 7:00 p.m. 

Note new day (2nd Tuesday) and location! 
Speaker: Rick Grice, CPR Committee. (303) 871-8824. 

12 Ft. Collins 2nd Tue. Discussion Group, 7 p.m., Mary Margaret 
Glennie's, 1317 Lakewood Dr. (303) 484-8184. 

13 Boulder LP, Old Train Depot, 30th & Pearl, 7 p.m. 
Speaker: David Segal, "The Militia in US History." 
Note new day (2nd Wednesday)! (303) 443-1870. 

18 Ft. Collins 3rd Mon. Social, 7 p.m., Mary Margaret Glennie's, 
1317 Lakewood Dr. (303) 484-8184. 

19 Aurora Libertarians, Country Buffet, 1026 South Sable, 7 p.m. 
(303) 755-4843. 

20 Jefferson Forum, Lakewood Library, 10200 W. 20th Ave., 7 p.m. 
Speaker. (303) 424-9687. 

August 
2 Ft. Collins 1st Tue. Breakfast Club, Wally's, Oak Street Plaza, 

7 a.m. Speaker. (303) 484-8184. 
3& 17 CSU Campus Libertarians, CSU Student Center. 

Bruce Lockhart, (303) 223-7504. 
9 Denver LP, Palace Restaurant, 6265 E. Evans, 7:00 p.m. 

Note new day (2nd Tuesday) and location! 
Speaker or video. (303) 871-8824. 

9 Ft. Collins 2nd Tue. Discussion Group, 7 p.m., Mary Margaret 
Glennie's, 1317 Lakewood Dr. (303) 484-8184. 

10 Boulder LP, Old Train Depot, 30th & Pearl, 7 p.m. 
Note new day (2nd Wednesday)! (303) 443-1870. 

13 Ft. Collins 2nd Saturday Shoolist Society. (303) 484-6824. 
15 Ft. Collins 3rd Mon. Social, 7 p.m., Mary Margaret Glennie's, 

1317 Lakewood Dr. (303) 484-8184. 
16 Aurora Libertarians, Country Buffet, 1026 South Sable, 7 p.m. 

(303) 755-4843. 
17 Jefferson Forum, Lakewood Library, 10200 W. 20th Ave., 7 p.m. 

Speaker. (303) 424-9687. 

Enforce the Bill of Rights. 
Vote Libertarian! 

Tired of waiting for bulk mail delivery of your CLiPboard? 
Send us your membership dues or subscription payment 
today, and your next issue will arrive by First Class Mail! 

Libertarian Party of Colorado 
720 ~ 18th Ave., #309 
Denver, Colorado 80203 

Forwarding & Return Postage Guaranteed 
Address Correction Requested 
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